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FIFTH & MARKET TIF RESOLUTION 
SUBMITTED FOR COUNCIL MEETING 2/21/06

The Urban Redevelopment Authority (“URA”) is working with PNC Bank to construct a new mixed-use development expected to include office space, a hotel and residential condominiums (“Three PNC Plaza”) to be located along Fifth Avenue between Wood Street and Market Street in Redevelopment Area No. 44 - Market Stanwix/Downtown Triangle of downtown Pittsburgh (the "Project").

The URA requests that the Council of the County of Allegheny:

(a) consider a resolution to participate in the Fifth & Market Tax Increment Financing Plan and to pledge a portion of tax revenues within the TIF District to secure the repayment of debt incurred by the URA for the purpose of financing the project;  
(b) rescind and repeal any exemptions from real estate taxes payable to the County that were granted pursuant to LERTA with respect to real estate parcels identified in the TIF Plan; and
(c) direct the appropriate public officials of the County to take such additional actions in cooperation with the URA, the City and the School District to implement the TIF Plan, including without limitation, the execution and delivery of a Cooperation Agreement by and among the participants.


It is expected that the Three PNC Plaza project will jump start stalled revitalization efforts as the development eliminates blight in the heart of the downtown retail district.  The Fifth & Market TIF Plan proposes that the Taxing Bodies pledge 60% of the real estate tax increment and the City pledge 60% of the parking tax increment to finance eligible project costs.  Both increments will be pledged to support debt that would help finance a parking garage and other public improvements necessary to the development.  Total development costs of this project are estimated at $ 169.5 million, and the TIF Plan projects approximately $18 million to be available for the cost of public infrastructure and other public improvements proposed. 
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